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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE


June 10, 2010
Docket Nos. A-2009-2142618
A-2009-2142619 and A-2009-2142620

Utility Code: 310971
Certified Mail

MICHAEL BRADY
EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT

COMTECH 21 LLC
ONE BARNES PARK SOUTH 
WALLINGFORD CT  06492

Re: Application of ComTech 21, LLC for approval to offer, render, furnish or supply telecommunication services as a Competitive Local Exchange Carrier in the service 
areas of Verizon Pennsylvania Inc., Verizon North Inc. and United Telephone Company of Pennsylvania d/b/a CenturyLink 
Dear Mr. Brady:

On November 10, 2009, ComTech 21, LLC (Company) filed the above-referenced applications which were approved by the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission (Commission) at Public Meeting held March 25, 2010.  As a contingency for receiving a Certificate of Public Convenience to provide service as a Competitive Local Exchange Carrier in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania in the areas of 
Verizon Pennsylvania Inc., Verizon North Inc. and United Telephone Company of Pennsylvania d/b/a CenturyLink, the Commission directed the Company to file its initial Competitive Local Exchange Carrier Tariff within sixty (60) days of the entry date of the Order.  


As of this date, the Commission has not received the Company’s initial tariff which is necessary to implement this service.  The Commission also has no record of the Company contacting Staff regarding this matter.  


Please be advised that, unless the Company files the necessary initial tariff within thirty (30) days of the date of this letter, the Commission will institute an investigation into the Company’s business dealings within the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.  Upon conclusion of the investigation, the Commission may rescind the provisional authority granted the Company in the Secretarial Letter dated November 20, 2009.  If the Company has decided against entering the market in Pennsylvania, please take the steps necessary to cancel this application.  

If you have any questions concerning this matter, contact J. Elaine McDonald of the Bureau of Fixed Utility Services at 717-787-1869. 
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Very truly yours,








Rosemary Chiavetta







Secretary

cc:  J. Elaine McDonald, Bureau of Fixed Utility Services

        Kathy Aunkst, Secretary’s Bureau

